
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

F. No. 23-MISC/30/2025-CREW - DGS (C. No. 34082)                                              Date: 25.04.2025 
 

ADVISORY 
  

DGS Circular No. 15 of 2025 
 
Subject: Maritime Advisory to all Indian seafarers and Indian flagged vessels in reference to 
the Ministry of External Affairs (MEA) Advisory dated 24.04.2025 - reg. 
  
 
1.   Kind reference is made to the advisory issued by the Ministry of External Affairs (MEA), 

Government of India, dated 24.04.2025.  In view of the same, all Indian flagged vessels and Indian 

seafarers calling at ports of Pakistan are advised to exercise due caution while operating in or 
transiting through the region. 

 

2.  All concerned stakeholders are required to monitor the Directorate’s official website for any 
further updates. The DG Comm Centre may be contacted in case of any assistance or queries, details 

as provided below: 

 

MMDAC (DGCOMM CENTRE) 
Email: dgcommcentre-dgs@nic.in   

Whatsapp No.: (+91) 8657549760 

Alternate Numbers: (+91) 22 22613606 / (+91) 8657549760 / (+91) 8657549752 

 
3.   This is issued with the approval of the Competent Authority. 

 

 
 

Capt. (Dr.) Daniel J Joseph 
Dy. Director General of Shipping 

 
 
 
Enclosure(s): Copy of the MEA advisory issued on 24.04.2025 

 




